
 
 

 
 
                                                                                                   

                                          
 

 
                                                                                                   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  June 2025 - 3509 

Dear Friends, 

For most of this past school year, three of our young people have been on a  
Confirmation Journey through the Five-Part Story of the Bible. They are about 
to complete the process! These are Lexie Mieczkowski, Leo Rodriquez, and  
Fallyn Kempkens. 

Confirmation has provided a wonderful opportunity for me to go deeper with 
these students as well as with their covenant partners who have been mentors to 
them throughout this year. 

Our confirmation program was created several years ago with a “flipping the 
classroom” model of learning. Confirmation students and covenant partners 
“learn” through a video that I and some other pastors in the presbytery produced. 
Then, we all come together for further discussion and interaction. 

This is the smallest class we’ve done since the inception of this program, and 
because it’s small, we’ve had some tremendous depth of learning. I am so      
excited for these young people’s faith. At Lake Shore Church we say we are   
passionate about raising this generation in faith and with this confirmation class, 
I am so hopeful for the church’s future. 

Please come on Friday June 6th at 7pm to our Worship Night themed “Draw 
Near,” as we will all have the opportunity to hear testimony from these          
confirmands as they reflect on how God has drawn near to them. 

Then, in worship on June 22nd, we will receive those who have completed the 
process and are ready to make their public profess of faith for the first time.     
For Fallyn, who has become part of our congregation on her own (neither of her 
parents are involved), it will also be the day of her baptism. We are so excited 
for all these youth! 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Adam 

P.S. Also join us on June 1st when we will be welcoming six new adult members 
into our church! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 





CELEBRATING WHAT GOD IS DOING AT LAKE SHORE CHURCH:  

Mission Blessings 
 
On Saturday May 10th, mail carriers across the 
country had their annual “ Stamp Out Hunger” food 
drive. They did double duty that day, delivering our 
mail and collecting food donations left out by our 
neighbors. Our food pantry was one of five St.Clair 
Shores pantries who were given food donations    
directly from the carriers. We needed to have       
volunteers at church between 2-5 o’clock to empty 
mail trucks and bring the food downstairs. When the 
call went out for volunteers, a crew was quickly   
assembled. The first two hours were slow, but then 
at 4pm, the trucks just kept coming! The youth room 
was full of bags of food! 
 
On Monday after open pantry hours, pantry workers 
plus more devoted volunteers worked to empty bags, count 
by weight, sort, and shelve the food. We took a day off to  
recoup and completed the task Wednesday morning. 
 
St Clair Shores residents donated thousands of pounds of 
food, mail carriers delivered that food, and our hard working 
volunteers got that food into our pantry for guests.  
 
We usually do food pickup from the Macomb Food Program 
twice a month. We will not need to pick up nonperishables 
for 6 weeks at least! 
 
St Clair Shores residents donated double the food collected in 
2024. The Macomb Food Program, at last count, was 50,000 
pounds over last year. Here at Lake Shore, we were blessed 
with 3,962 pounds of food!! So many blessings and thanks to 
share…to our mail carriers, our friends and neighbors in 
SCS, volunteers who ran the event at the Post Office, and all 
our volunteers from our church family who worked so hard 
on three separate days and probably don’t want to see another 
can of diced tomatoes for a long while! Thank you everyone. 
 
Cheryl Smark 

 

 

  

Written and Submitted by Cheryl Smark 








